From: Emma Burle on behalf of Licensing

**Sent:** 13 Oct 2020 14:49:27 +0000

To: Emma Burle

**Subject:** Fw: Reference 20/012001/LAPRE

From: Peter Stoakley

**Sent:** 13 October 2020 15:38

**To:** Licensing < Licensing @chichester.gov.uk >

Cc: Martyn Bell <mbell@chichester.gov.uk>; a.scicluna@chichestercity.gov.uk

<a.scicluna@chichestercity.gov.uk>; Richard E. Plowman <RPlowman@chichester.gov.uk>;
Kevin Hughes <khughes@chichester.gov.uk>; Sarah Lishman <slishman@chichester.gov.uk>;

Timothy Horne < THorne@chichester.gov.uk >

Subject: Reference 20/012001/LAPRE

Dear Sir,

THIS E-MAIL REPLACES THAT SENT BY ME YESTERDAY (12.10.20) WHICH CONTAINED AN ERROR (13.00/13.30 should have been 01.00/01.30) AND SOME OUT OF DATE E-MAIL ADDRESSES.

I wish to express my extreme concern regarding the above application.

Access to and egress from **Woodies** is directly from/into the New Park Road car park which has, on three sides, a total of 25 private dwellings together with sundry domestic premises on the same side as Woodies. I own and live in one of these private dwellings.

There will be noise outside of Woodies, both before and after 01.00, from people leaving the premises, congregating in the car park and continuing with shouted conversations, arguments, farewells and the sounding of car horns – as they do now, **but at much earlier times** – if this application is granted. These sounds echo between and are amplified by the surrounding buildings. The promised "door supervisors" will have no authority to control, let alone prevent, this behaviour in the car park.

If this application is granted it will result in **serious sleep prevention/disturbance** (to, potentially, all residents) **between midnight and 01.30.** This would be an unacceptable consequence and is the reason that **I formally object** to the granting of this application.

Thank you for your attention.

Yours faithfully,

Peter Stoakley.

5 Lower Walls Walk, Chichester. PO19 7BH

## LEGAL DISCLAIMER

Communications on or through Chichester District Council's computer systems may be monitored or recorded to secure effective system operation and for other lawful purposes.